
NORFOLK BOARD OF EDUCATION 

 

Regular Meeting – April 7, 2020 

 

MINUTES 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:     Ann DeCerbo, Sally Carr, Jill Hall, Donna Rubin, Gordon Anderson, 

                                                              Virginia Coleman-Prisco, John DeShazo                                                

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:        

ADMINISTRATION PRESENT:    Mary Beth Iacobelli, Superintendent, Lauren Valentino, Principal  

ADMINISTRATION ABSENT:    

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. 

 

Public Comments:    
None 

Motion by J. DeShazo seconded by S. Carr to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of March 3, 2020 and 

the special meeting of March 24, 2020; Unanimously Approved. 

Correspondence:    

Superintendent Iacobelli shared with the board a letter of thanks from The Foothills VNA thanking the school 

for the donation of surgical masks.  

Superintendent’s Report: The superintendent shared her report with the board.  The superintendent asked the 

board to consider adding money to the curriculum resource line in order to fund a math interventionist. After 

discussion the board decided to amend the adopted budget and add $46,478 to the curriculum resource line 

which will reflect a zero percent increase.  

Motion by J. DeShazo seconded by G. Anderson to amend the board approved 2020-2021 budget to reflect the 

change in the bottom line to a zero percent increase. UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED. 

 

Principal’s Report: The principal shared her report with the board.  Principal Valentino gave an update on 

distance learning.  

Standing Committee Reports:    

 

Health and Wellness: 

V. Coleman-Prisco reported on ongoing discussion about dental services with Brooker Memorial.  

 

Affiliations/Liaison Reporting:  

 

PTO/After School Program:  Looking in to a virtual talent show.  There has been community interest in the 

garden at the school there will be ongoing discussions to see if they can make that happen. 

Shared Service:   Meeting cancelled 

 

Safety and Security:  Fire doors have been installed.  

 

Motion by J. Hall seconded by. G. Anderson to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED. 

 

Meeting adjourned @ 7:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Kathy Lippincott, 

BOE Secretary 

THESE ARE NOT APPROVED MINUTES SUBJECT TO APPROVAL OR DISAPPROVAL AT THE 

NEXT MEETING. 


